
Old and new in Valby Old Depot – KS 701 and a mock-up of the coming Ring 3 light rail vehicle. Photo: Jan Borchers

    Christmas 2020

We will shortly be putting the fi rst year of the new decade behind us – and 2020 will hardly be a year 
that we will forget in a hurry. It became a Corona year, with all the challenges and restrictions that came 
with it. Our expectations for the year were high, but they suff ered a major setback in the second quarter 
with delayed opening and low visitor numbers in June – only to be more than met in the third quarter. 
The museum was practically overrun during the summer holidays, with almost 19,000 guests, all of them 
taking due notice of our Corona precautions. However, due to the high infection rates, the traditional 
Christmas event in December has had to be cancelled, so this year’s total visitor numbers were 25,611, 
with which we cannot be dissatisfi ed.

On the association front, Bytrafi k has appeared entirely regularly, but most of our member meetings 
had to be cancelled – and the same applied to all three of our planned trips abroad.

While we look forward with anticipation to 2021, we would therefore like to direct our sincere and 
warmest thanks to partners, authorities, volunteers and association members, and our very best wishes 
for a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all! 

Mikael Lund
Chairman and Museum Director 


